
 
 

 

TO: The Honorable Board of Supervisors 

FROM: Carla Hass 

DATE: September 12, 2022 
 

RE: Caldor Recovery update 

Please accept this memo as a weekly update to the activities surrounding the County of El 

Dorado’s recovery from the Caldor Fire as managed by the Recovery Operations Center’s (ROC) 

co-directors Sgt. Moke Auwae and me. 

Environmental Management 

• Alternate Program 

o 3 parcels outstanding 

 

• USFS Parcels 

o 162 Debris removal complete (96%) 

o 111 Soil samples approved (66%) 

o 84 Erosion Control Complete (50%) 

o 69 completed ROE sign-off (returned to owner) 

• Public Program 

o No changes from the previous week. Complete 

• USPS Grizzly Flats 

o USPS filed a workplan on 9/8/2022 and its alternate program application is pending. 

Land Use 

 

• Fee Waivers – 96 received 

o Temporary Mobile Homes/Temporary Recreational Vehicles 

• 56 Received 

• 60 Approved (even if parcel owners didn't request a TRV/TMH but were 

eligible for temporary power and demo permit, we included TRV/TMH 

in the initial approval in case of future need) 

• Rebuild Permits – 43 received 

o 2 Building Permits Submitted & approved w/ Permit Fees Waived 

o 21 Building Permits Issued w/out Permit Fees Waived 

o 19 Building Permits Pending w/out Permit Fees Waived 

o 1 Building Permit Finaled 

 

 

 

 

 

Caldor Fire Recovery Operations Center 



• TRV Building Permits – 39 Received 

o 23 Issued 

o 16 Pending 

Health and Human Services Agency 

• Long-Term Recovery 

o No meeting this reporting week. 

• Immediate Needs 

o No meeting this reporting week. 

• Social Worker 

o Caldor Social Worker had a productive meeting with the Salvation Army Disaster 

Case Managers (DCM) last Friday.  The DCMs will be sending them two referrals 

and evaluating one of the referrals for Housing Disability Advocacy Program 

(HDAP). 

o A Caldor family that had lost contact with the Social Worker was recently 

reconnected, and they were enrolled into the HDAP program - which will provide 

rental assistance and disability advocacy services. 

o The Staff attended the Pioneer Park Community Center today from 1:00pm - 

3:00pm to provide assistance to survivors. 

•  Mental Health Worker 

o The Caldor Mental Health Worker continues to offer support groups for Caldor 

survivors, including going to Grizzly Flats door to door to inform survivors about 

the support groups.  They will be doing more outreach like this in the future.   

o They are reaching out to more county staff to help inform the community about the 

support groups. 

 

 


